
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 5/18/2022 6:00:00 AM

First name: Anon

Last name: Anon

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: Bitterroot Front #57341

 

 

 

I am concerned that the FS, under "adaptive management," would have carte blanche to remove old growth trees

indiscriminately to provide economic incentive to lumber companies for other needed work. Because old growth

trees sequester much more carbon than smaller ones, are crucial to forest ecology, and less likely to burn, they

should not be cut down.

 

 

 

Also, future site specific restrictions and public input should have to be considered regarding this treatment.

 

 

 

A lot of our tax dollars are in the pipeline for fire risk treatment, and we must ensure they are spent wisely, and

that fire treatment reflect the latest fire research data. Current research shows that thinning huge forest tracts

beyond the hazardous ignition zone is not productive.

 

 

 

Climate factors and current research should be included in all new projects. Somehow, climate considerations

are not even mentioned the current project proposal.


